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Beaufort Gyre Exploration Project: Dispatch 10: Bongos

Jennifer Hutchings (IARC)
August 14, 2006

Looking down at the CTD as it rises from the Arctic depths, | am
always in awe of the clarity of the water. Pat McKeown, volunteer
field assistant on this cruise and experienced ice diver from previous
expeditions, tells me that sometimes, in the late spring, the visibility
below the ice is 150 m (about 500 ft).

So with water this clear, one would think it is devoid of life. Take a
closer look however, and one finds life everywhere. | am not just
talking about the life on board the ship or the polar bears. Helen
Drost (10S) is studying one part of this story, the life in the ocean. At
many points during the cruise, she will be dropping Bongo Nets to
trawl for critters. These nets are drawn up from 100 m (330 ft) or 500
m (1640 ft) depth, and filter as they go. There are three sizes of net,
which collect creatures larger than 53 micrometers (0.002 in) in
containers at the bottom of the net. | find it hard to imagine what a
creature looks like that is this small. We are lucky to have a
microscope on board, so if you are also curious, watch out for future
dispatches on what we see.

The samples that come out of the nets contain an interesting array
of creatures. Providing much entertainment for the crew of critter
preservers, as not one of us is a taxonomist. We are storing the net
samples in formaldehyde and ethanol so that they can be identified
back home by someone who knows what they are looking at! Today
our catch was a shrimp, jellyfish, many many copepods, some
arthropods and what appears to me to be sea goo. Helen has
identified the shrimp to be of the family Mysid.

Last updated: September 6, 2013

Helen Drost and Hugh Maclean play the Bongos, the author operates
the A-frame controls, and Sarah Zimmermann looks on. Photo by Rick
Krishfield, WHOI.

Example of a sample. This is the matter collected in the 150 micrometer
net, from a 100 meter net tow, preserved with formaldahyde. Most of
the sample is copapods. Photo by Jennifer Hutchings, IARC.


javascript:window.print();
javascript:window.print();

A shrimp that came out of the net this morning. Hummm ... who wants
to keep trawling for dinner? | think we only need another 1000 net tows
to get enough to feed the crew! Photo by Jennifer Hutchings, IARC.
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